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Director's Message

Dear KIS Community,
 
It is with profound sadness that we informed  the community of
the passing of one of our staff members, Mrs. Nataliia Maksina.
We were informed by her family that she passed away from
complications related to a pre-existing heart condition. 
 
Mrs. Natasha joined KIS in 2007. She was most recently the
paraprofessional in the 8B classroom. Over the past 13 years,
she has touched the lives of many students, colleagues, and
parents.  Our sincere condolences and thoughts go out to Ms.
Natasha’s family and friends. 
 
It has been heartwarming to see the concern of our community
here in Kyiv and across the world from people who knew Ms.
Natasha. We would like to thank you all for the support and
concern that has been expressed and for those looking to help,
during this time. 
 
Sincerely,
Luke Woodruff, Director



Standardized Testing (MAP, SAT, PSAT, etc.)
All standardized testing has been canceled for this term. We will organize fall testing for
the 2020-21 school year. 

Updates and Frequently Asked Questions

Returning Textbooks, Resources, and Collecting Personal Belongings
You will see in this newsletter some instructions concerning how to return library books to
the school. We have over 7,000 items checked out and we appreciate your cooperation in
helping to return these items and collect personal items. KIS will send instructions on how
you can access Destiny to know what you have checked out from the school.

Student Records and Reports
If you need any student records from the school, please contact the divisional Director of
Instruction, as well as our school’s registrar, Ms. Natasha Bogush (nataliia-
bohush@kyiv.qsi.org). These documents may be emailed to you in digital form or
prepared for you to pick up at the front gate.

2020-21 Invoices and Fees
As we approach the 2020-21 school year, the KIS Business Office will be sending out
invoices to those families who have completed the re-application process, via your family
profile on Moodle. You will receive an email notification once the invoice/agreement has
been added to your family profile.

Re-application for 2020-21 School Year
If you have not completed the re-application process, we ask that you take a moment to
do this. It is very important for KIS to know how many students we will have in each
section and places available for new applications

KFN Lunch Service Refunds
KFN is an independent entity from KIS and processes its own fees and payments. Please
see the statement below from KFN regarding refunds for lunch services. We would like to
thank KFN for the continued dedication and support of our community.

KIS Campus will remain closed by the end of the year
KIS administration, QSI headquarters, and the KIS Advisory Board have all agreed and
made the difficult decision that KIS should keep the campus closed for the remainder of
this school year and continue with our Online Learning Plan until our last scheduled
school day (June 19th).



#online

ACTIVITIES
@ Kyiv International School

qsi.org/kyiv/online-activities

Student (and Community) Life



Announcements

flipgrid.com/elementarystuco

http://flipgrid.com/elementarystuco


Elementary School Artist Spotlight

Meet 
the 

Artist:  
Kirill 6C



Elementary School Artist Spotlight



Our amazing young learners of Intensive English Course have been very busy studying all about
farm animals. The students enjoyed learning about the animals, their body parts, and the names
of animal babies. While studying new vocabulary, they described different animals in various and
fun ways using adjectives. 
 
 The students enjoyed reading many books, and even took a virtual field trip to one of the farms,
where they had a tour guide giving all necessary details about the animals.
 
Full of inspiration and ideas, the students were very creative 
making their own stories about the farm animal of their choice. 
The final step was to present their projects to the class. 
 
Way to go, our wonderful students! Your diligent work and 
effort really show!

Intensive English

Intensive English Elementary



All library books and textbooks are due by June 12. If you or your child has any library
books/textbooks please return them on any day or time that is convenient over the next
few weeks! There will be special bins set up at the school main gates.
 
Once you have dropped them off and the appropriate quarantine time (48 hours) has
passed, the Library staff will check them in.  You have received a notice stating the books
that need to be sent “HOME” to the KIS Library for the summer.
 
Any books and textbooks left in the classrooms will be returned by your teachers.Please,
note that fines should be paid for any lost items. Contact your librarian for information on
paying for lost books!
 
Please let the head librarian know (alla-yarmolenko@kyiv.qsi.org) if there are any
circumstances that prevent you from returning library/textbooks by June 12th.
 
Middle School and Secondary students will be returning their books and clean their
lockers on an announced schedule from their DI.
Senior Week - May 25-29 
Secondary School - June 1-5 
Middle School - June 8-12
 
The KIS library is happy to be able to provide high-quality books in several languages to
students each year, but we can only do that with your help in returning items.
 
Thank you for your understanding and cooperation in this matter.
 
The KIS Library staff

It is time to send

the books “HOME”

to the KIS

library!

Library



Library

What is a Scholastic Book club?
Two or three times a year, KIS gives the opportunity to order quality children's books at a
discounted price from Scholastic Book Club. The books Scholastic offers are carefully
chosen to get children reading for pleasure - and to keep them reading right through their
teenage years. There is no obligation to order, but for every €1 that parents spend on a
school’s Book Club order, they’ll donate 20¢ in FREE BOOKS back to the school*.
 
As a librarian I set up a new Book Club order via Scholastic's website.I share the unique
Scholastic website address with you below.  Parents and children go online to browse the
latest Book Club range.
Parents order and pay securely online.
Your child's teacher will receive the order, so please remember to choose your homeroom
teacher before paying for your books
The books are delivered to school for FREE.

If you have any questions, please, email me alla-yarmolenko@kyiv.qsi.org

Here are the steps you need to take:
Go to the school's Scholastic Webpage http://eu-schools.scholastic.co.uk/qsi-kyiv-
international - you will see QSI in the top right-hand corner.
Select which books you would you like  - to do this click “BUY”
When orders get close to £80.00 or 100$ please proceed to checkout. There will be a
summary of the order, click check out again. You can always open another with the
same date straight after. This way the company can keep the orders going through
customs without issues/delays.
It will ask you to register your email address or if you are a returning customer to log in
using your email address and password.
Choose which book club basket/teacher you would like to place the order into. Your
child's teacher will receive your order and pass it on to you.
Make payments for your books.

1.

2.
3.

4.

5.

6.

Dear Parents! 
 
In order to give you the opportunity to have some wonderful books for summer, KIS has
decided to open the Online Scholastic Book Club one more time this year! The offer
starts on May 18th and runs out on May 29th.This time the ordering period will be
shortened so that we can hopefully receive your books before the end of the school
year. The estimated time of arrival is the 10th-15th of June. Please note this is the
estimated date of arrival and is subject the change.   
 
Before you place an order, please, consider the following:

you have to be in Kyiv till the end of June to be able to pick up your order from school
if you need to leave earlier for summer you agree to pick up your order in
August/September from school. School is not shipping the orders.

http://kyiv.qsi.org/
https://eu-shop.scholastic.co.uk/schools/qsi-kyiv-international


KIS Online Film Festival

Hi all,
 

As many of you know, this year's IB Film Festival is going to be online.
Please join us for a live-stream on the 'Kyiv International School Official' channel
Monday, May 25 at 12:00.
 

LINK 
 

We're going to show a bunch of IB Film work, including some shorts made by the Year
I's.
 

The feature presentation will be the film that Hasan, Daniel and Omar worked on called
Blackguard Assembly.
 

After the films, there'll be a Q&A session via the comments on the live stream.
 

Hope we see you all there!!
 

Bob Hume

Monday, May 25 at noon
KIS Online Film Festival

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4FDd61rOAwnTlPz3Y4sAUw


Elementary Students: We hope you will participate in this year's virtual

talent show.  All talents are welcome - singing, dancing, drawing, cooking,

juggling!  Whatever you've got -let's see it!  Video length:  3 minutesThis will

be facilitated through Flipgrid: https://flipgrid.com/elementarytalent2020

(Login & Pass: guest)

DEADLINES:  

June 8th - Lyrics need to be sent to Ms. Ionova for confirmation

June 11th -  All videos need to be uploaded

 

Ms. Ionova will send an email to families with further details regarding

uploads.  

 

For help with uploads email:  rachel-geary@kyiv.qsi.org 

OR svitlana-ionova@kyiv.qsi.org

Athletics and Activities

Families are welcome to apply these refunds to the

2020-2021 school year fees.  However, if you would like

to collect this money, the business office will be open

June 1-5.  If you were given a uniform (swimming and

basketball) you will need to return your uniform to the

AD Office before you collect your refund.

Refunds Secondary

CEESA and WWW

Coming June 15th

Elementary

Talent Show

2020

https://flipgrid.com/elementarytalent2020
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Student Life



Petrunyok, Yulia
Rudenko, Natalia
Yegorova, Natalia

Buck, Donna  
Durham, Nora
Shefner, Olena

Legan, Katarina 
Smith, Amy

Thompson, Gabriela

Clements, Joyce 
Karnowski, Ruth
Shapka, Patricia 

Shapka, Ron
Conover, Jennifer 

Foster, Brooke 
Graff, Marissa 

Petrenko-Agdi, Olena
Buck, Wesley 
Lopert, Sarah 

Prima, Julia
Walker, Paula

Bateman, Cynthia 
Ohlinger, Ray 
Stubbs, Alisa 

Wade, Doreen
Durham, John 

Foster, Chris 
Ludlow-Hart, Becky 

Remik, Kelly

2 Year Old Class
3 Year Old Class
3 Year Old Class
4 Year Old Class
4 Year Old Class
4 Year Old Class
5 Year Old Class
5 Year Old Class
5 Year Old Class

6 Year Old Class
6 Year Old Class
6 Year Old Class
6 Year Old Class
7 Year Old Class
7 Year Old Class
7 Year Old Class
7 Year Old Class
8 Year Old Class
8 Year Old Class
8 Year Old Class
8 Year Old Class
9 Year Old Class
9 Year Old Class
9 Year Old Class
9 Year Old Class
10 Year Old Class
10 Year Old Class
10 Year Old Class
10 Year Old Class

PE
PE
PE
Swimming
Music
Art
Library
Technology
Technology

Woodruff, Luke
Postolovsky, Alexander

Carpenter, Cheri
Grossman, Carla

Legan, Scott
Ohlinger, Pamm

Zoromski, Chelsey
Rech, Lindsey

Anderson, Corene
Assenova, Randi
Berezhny, Sergiy

Bykova, Irene
Conover, David

Geary, Rachel

Director
Executive Director
Director of Instruction Pre-school/Elementary
Director of Instruction (Middle School)
Director of Instruction (Secondary)
Counselor (Pre-school/Elementary)
Counselor (Middle School)
Counselor (Secondary)/AP Coordinator
Learning Support Coordinator
IB Coordinator/Secondary Science
LOE Coordinator
IE Coordinator
Student Life & Activities Coordinator
Athletic Director/Activities Coordinator

ADMINISTRATION PRE-SCHOOL

ELEMENTARY

Herndon, Mike
Rubanova, Olena
Prima, Anantoly

Shliakhovska, Olga
Ionova, Svetlana

Chervonyk, Natalia
Gorbatenko, Lily

Burynchenko, Anastasia
Sydorenko, Artem

ELEMENTARY SPECIALS
TEACHERS

2020-2021 School Year Staff



Buckman, Abbey
Butler, Marti

Edmunds, Guy
Gaudette, Molly

Byers, Dustin
Chemerys, Oksana

Dimpfl, Charles
Poole, Tim

Crane, Robert
Eubank, Suewannee

Filatov, Maxim
Kuzovleva, Nataliya

Hume, Bob
Hume, Leanne
Leisher, Carrie

Leisher, Christopher
Nagaraj, Sunitha

Merenkov, Thomas
Peace, John

Prima, Anatoliy
Remik, Todd

Semeniuk, John

MS Music
MS Mathematics
MS Mathematics
MS Cultural Studies/Admissions
MS English/ Drama
MS English/ Cultural Studies
MS English/ Cultural Studies
MS English/ Cultural Studies
PE (MS )
PE (MS + Elementary)
MS Literature/Cultural Studies
MS Art
MS Science/ Math/ MAP Coordinator
MS Technology
MS English/ Drama
MS Science
MS Mathematics/ Safety Netting
MS Science/ Math

Secondary English
Secondary English
Secondary English
Secondary English
Secondary Cultural Studies
Secondary Mathematics
Secondary Mathematics
Secondary Mathematics
Secondary Science/Mathematics
Art
Secondary Learning Support
Secondary Learning Support
Secondary Film/Media
Secondary Drama/Photography
Sec Lit/W/Psych/AP Psych
Secondary Science
Secondary Science
Computer Science
Secondary PE
Secondary PE
Sec MWH/AP Gov/US History
Secondary Cultural Studies/PE

LOE Coordinator/ French Language
French Language
French Language
French Language
Spanish Language
Spanish Language
Spanish Language
Spanish Language
Ukrainian Language
Russian Language
Russian Language
Russian Language
Russian Language
German Language
German Language
German Language
German Language

Assenov, Ventislav
Bateman, Paul

Endres, Jennifer
Burke, Daniel

Butler, Shannon
Clements, Jim

Davis, Greg
Feekins, Lee

Herndon, Mike
Rubanova, Olena

Herndon, Sarah
Kasian, Helena

Kaufmann, Jacques
Merenkov, Thomas

Sheridan, Galina
Spellman, Kari

Stubbs, Gale
Taranec, Natalie

Berezhny, Sergiy
Diagne, Alioune

Duarte, Sara 
Marec, Remi

Anisiutkina, Maryna
Baranivska, Iryna

Becerra Perez, Alba
Petryna, Olga
Bizhyk, Maria

Filatova, Daria
Nechaiuk, Olena
Freyuk, Victoriya

Milova, Lyudmyla
Horbunova, Dana

Munteanu, Kateryna
Peters, Cord

Slobodeniuk, Vita

Anyshchenko, Katherine
Demchenko, Lily
Golitsyna, Olga
Kardash, Olga

Kolonskykh, Ksenia
Matveyeva, Julia
Melnyk, Oksana

Siutkina, Alla
Stetskova, Ludmila
Stupnitska, Oksana
Sydorenko, Victoria

Titova, Alla

MIDDLE SCHOOL SECONDARY

LOE

INTENSIVE ENGLISH

2020-2021 School Year Staff



Hello!  My name is Kelly Remick and I am very excited to be
joining KIS in August.  I have a master’s degree in Middle Grades
Education from Mercer University, and I have been teaching a
wide variety of grades and subjects for over 25 years.  
 
Joining me in Kiev will be my husband (a secondary teacher) and
my daughter (a secondary 2 student).  Our son just graduated
last June from QSI Shenzhen and he is attending NYU-
Shanghai.   We have taught in Japan, Turkmenistan, Chengdu,
China and Shenzhen, China.   
 
I love photography, musical theater, and crafting and I hope
that my talents in these areas can be utilized at KIS.

Kelly Remick

Hello!  My name is Todd Remick and I am currently teaching at
QSI Shenzhen – in China.  My wife, Kelly (also a teacher), and my
15-year-old daughter, Zoie, and I look forward to joining KIS in
the fall.  
 
We have lived in Asia for 11 years and we are now ready to
explore Kiev and other parts of Europe.  I have a strong passion
for economics and history, and I’ve been teaching Cultural
Studies and IB/AP Economics for over 15 years. I have a
master’s degree in Secondary Education from Piedmont
College.   
 
I love reading, woodworking and scuba diving and I am ready to
jump in and become involved with the school and the
community..

Todd Remick

We are excited to introduce the following
new staff to the Kyiv International School
Family for the 2020-2021 School Year.

KIS Welcomes New Staff



My name is Carla Grossman and I am joining KIS as the new
Director of Instruction for the middle school. 
 
I am currently at the QSI School in Albania (Tirana International
School), where I have been a Director of Instruction for the past
three years. Before that I was an upper-level mathematics
teacher at QSI Bratislava, QSI Ashgabat, and in West Virginia.  
 
I will be coming to Kyiv with my husband, Oliver and our son,
Carver. We all enjoy the outdoors and are looking forward to
exploring Kyiv and Ukraine. 

Carla Grossman

Hello, my name is Doreen Wade.  I am coming to KIS from QSI
Chengdu in China where I have been teaching 6yos for three
years.  I have been living abroad for 7 years and teaching for 10
years. Prior to moving abroad I lived in New York City for almost
6 years.  During that time I taught Highschool social studies for
three years and was a chef for two years as well. I am in my last
semesters of my Masters’ studies for Literacy education birth to
sixth grade. 
 
I’m excited to be teaching 9yos next year and to move to
Ukraine. I love teaching and can’t wait to join the KIS family!

Doreen Wade

Hello, my name is Jennifer Endres. I am from the United States
where I completed my studies in education of both elementary
and middle school. I have been teaching for several years now
and although, teaching abroad is recent in my career, I am no
stranger to traveling or living in other countries as I was an
international student myself. 
 
I am super thrilled to be part of QSI Kyiv as a middle years
Mathematics educator during the 2020-21 school year! In the
classroom, I hope to bring my spark for interactive learning and
facilitate as much as I can for growth through implementing a
variety of teaching techniques and strategies. When I am not
working, I get into many things. While posted overseas, we try
to engulf ourselves into the local culture, traveling, sports,
outdoor activities, cooking/baking, and much, much more, as
the list is endless ~ we like to be busy!

Jennifer Endres

KIS Welcomes New Staff



Hello, I am Paula Walker and I will be joining KIS to teach 8 year-
olds. I am married to Rick Walker and together we have 3
wonderful children and 5 cute grandchildren. 
 
I have a BS degree in Vocational Home Economics from Harding
University and a MS in curriculum development, instruction and
assessment from Walden University. I taught at KIS previously
from 2006-2009 in the 5 year-old program. Since then I have
taught 5 year-olds in Almaty, Kazakhstan and 6 and 8 year-olds
in Baku, Azerbaijan. I am presently teaching a cooking club and
a weaving club for activities and coaching some junior track. I
hope I can continue this in Kyiv. We love Kyiv and its spirit of
determination. We also love the history and the greenness of
the city .We look forward to our return.

Paula Walker

Hello, My name is Becky Hart and I will be coming to KIS with
my husband Karl.  
 
I have my Masters of Science in Education with an endorsment
in English as a Second or Other Language. I have been in
education since 2003 and have taught at every age level  from 5
to 12 year olds.  I have been a homeroom teacher as well as an
Intensive English/Co-Teacher. I have been with QSI since 2014
and plan on staying until I retire. 
 
At QSI Shenzhen, outside of the classroom,  I helped to create,
lead and chaperone  Week Without Walls trips.  I was involved
in Strawberry Tea (a fundraising, talent show tea), Autumn Fair,
International  Fair  and was on a number of committies and
afterschool grade level functions. I hope once I get settled in
Kyiv that I will be able to continue to contribute to the activites
of the school.  In addition,  Karl  volunteered in classes,
chaperoned on local and overseas field trips and  and
substitute taught when the need arose. 
 
My  interests outside of school are travel and exploration,
meeting people and walks in nature. I love history, architecture
and museums. I also love to cook, read and watch movies. 
We are looking forward to joining KIS and starting our new
Adventure in Education!
 

Becky Hart

KIS Welcomes New Staff



Greeting Kozak nation! I'm thrilled to be joining you next year as
your Elementary School Counselor.  I will be moving to Kyiv with
my husband Ray (who will be teaching the 9 year old class) and
our youngest two, Ellie and Ty, who will both be Seniors at KIS.  
 
We come to you from Canton, Ohio where I have been an
elementary counselor for 10 years  after graduating with a
Master's Degree in Clinical and School Counseling from Malone
University.  I love spending time with my family, soaking up
experiences in new places, enjoying the outdoors and knitting.  
 
I can't wait to dive into life in Kyiv and eagerly look forward to
meeting and serving students and families at KIS.

My wife Pamm and I have four children.  Ian and Elyse will
graduate from college in Ohio and Tennessee respectively  this
Spring. Ty and Ellie will finish their high school senior year at
KIS.   
 
Over the past twenty years in Canton Ohio  I've taught all
subject areas in grades 4 through 8. Pamm and I also spent a
year teaching conversational English to students in Taiwan. That
experience definitely enriched our lives with friendships and
experiences. 
 
Outside of the classroom I have many interests. I love spending
time outdoors hiking and biking. I enjoy playing the guitar,
attending concerts, reading, playing games and watching
movies. 
 
While at KIS I look forward to bringing my love of learning and
enthusiasm for creating memorable learning experiences. I
eagerly anticipate building relationships with students and
families and sharing my interests with my students.

Pamm Ohlinger

Ray Ohlinger

KIS Welcomes New Staff



Dear Parents,
 
I have been asked to consult with the school community to determine if there is
interest in attending a summer school this year. The developments relating to the
Coronavirus Pandemic, social distancing, and quarantining of the public in Kyiv and
Country of Ukraine, have created a very different, new, and sensitive set of
circumstances that will likely impact the manner in which we will be able to run a
summer school program.
 
It is clear that the distance learning delivery of education is a viable option and may
have to be the approach for the summer school this year. Since the situation we are
subjected to changes with little lead time, it may be the only manner to operate a
summer school program for now.
 
While the at home education is an option, there is a possibility that the government
may allow the opening up of schools with significant restrictions in place to safe guard
the students, and staff involved. If this is the situation then we would need to know if
you as a parent would be agreeable to these new conditions, where the school
complies with government standards, and allow your son or daughter to participate in
an on campus summer school. Our back up plan would be to continue the current
distance learning. We may be able to introduce a hybrid of the two formats where
students are allowed on campus in small groups to interact with teachers and then do
the remainder of their work in consultation with their teachers at home. I need to know
your preferences by the deadline for S.S. applications by checking the appropriate box
on the registration form, and then sending the application form to the school on or
before June 1st, 2020.
 
The school is working on developing an on-line registration form that can be filled in
and sent to the school electronically. Please watch for additional advertisements,
information in the KK, e-mail, or the other information circulars from the school.
 
Sincerely,
 
Paul M. Bateman on behalf of the school admin team

Summer School

Summer
School








